
CITY OF VAUGHAN 
 

EXTRACT FROM COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES OF JUNE 25, 2024 
 

Item 4, Report No. 26, of the Committee of the Whole (Closed Session), which was 
adopted without amendment by the Council of the City of Vaughan on June 25, 2024, as 
follows and the recommendations made public in part upon Council ratification: 

 
 

4. PORTAGE PARKWAY WEST ROAD WIDENING 

The Committee of the Whole (Closed Session) recommends approval 
of the recommendations contained in the report of the Deputy City 
Manager, Infrastructure Development, and the Deputy City Manager, 
Planning and Growth Management, dated June 18, 2024: 

Recommendations  

1. That the Deputy City Manager, Infrastructure Development be 

authorized to complete negotiations and execute an agreement with 

SmartCentres for the City to take over the road widening work along 

Portage Parkway between Applewood Crescent to Jane Street 

generally in accordance with the terms outlined in this Closed 

Session Report and on such other terms as approved by the City 

Manager, and in a form acceptable to the Deputy City Manager, 

Legal and Administrative Services & City Solicitor. 

 
3. That recommendation no. 1 in this Committee of the Whole (Closed 

Session) report be made public upon Council ratification. 
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